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The process that resulted in the Lucky Lager Warehouse being identified

as an anticipated acquisition was part of ongoing work between CRC,

the City of Vancouver, and C-TRAN. Decisions around the Columbia

Park and Ride location and the roundabout at the southwest corner of

the block were part of a collaborative process similar to decision-making

and design development for the rest of the project. The project

development process is dynamic and includes making assumptions,

gathering additional information, and sometimes changing designs or

assumptions based on new information or analysis. The project will

continue to minimize or avoid impacts to properties, including the Lucky

Lager Warehouse.

The CRC undertook a study called the Lower Vancouver Urban Design

Study with the City of Vancouver, C-TRAN and the public. The major

components of this study included vehicle circulation, development

opportunities and mixed-uses, pedestrian access and safety, and urban

design. Expansion of the park and ride footprint resulted from an

analysis of the number of spaces required at this location and the height

of the structure as compared to footprint. Four options were explored

that resulted in structures that varied anywhere from four to six levels.

The City of Vancouver suggested the parking structure be designed with

a minimal, practicable height, which requires expansion of the footprint to

maintain required number of parking spaces. Additionally the expansion

of the footprint had benefits to the project's other transportation modes.

Further analysis of the SR 14 terminus indicated the roundabout was the

appropriate design for this intersection, preferred by both the CRC and

the City of Vancouver. The CRC staff analyzed multiple roundabout

alternative designs in order to minimize the footprint. Through that

analysis it was determined that more right-of-way was required northeast

of the roundabout. The combination of the above mentioned analyses

resulted in the current design and impacts.
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The FEIS describes the general process for selecting the LPA in the

summary on page S-9 and in Chapter 2 starting on page 2-81. The

purpose of the FEIS is to disclose the impacts related to the LPA

compared to no-build and the DEIS alternatives and describe what has

changed since the DEIS. The FEIS does not contain a detailed

description of how each design refinement was done; that level of detail

is not typical for an environmental document.

Although the Lucky Lager building is listed on the Clark County Heritage

Register, it has not been found eligible for the National Register of

Historic Places (NRHP). Qualified staff on the CRC project and from the

Esther Short Subarea planning process years before, both determined

the building modifications to be too extensive for the building to be

NRHP eligible. Regardless of the specifics of eligibility and associated

protections, the project has attempted to avoid displacement of any

building. Buildings listed on the Clark County Heritage Register are given

special consideration.
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Thank you for your comment. The LPA does not include a park and ride

station in the Lincoln neighborhood.
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